
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING

December 16, 2024

TOPIC: Approval of Summer 2024 Bond Contingency – 2021 Bond

RECOMMENDATION:

Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the recommendation from the Owner’s Representative, Plante Moran Realpoint, for 
$150,000 in additional project contingency costs for summer 2024 renovation projects 
for a total contingency amount of $1,275,731.

RATIONALE:

Due to unforeseen site conditions and design challenges encountered throughout the 
2024 renovations, the project’s contingency was exhausted prior to the completion of all 
work. This additional funding will come from the reallocation of unused contingencies 
and reimbursable costs on previously completed projects within the bond program. The 
project remains within the budget approved by the Board of Education at the onset.

BUDGETARY INFORMATION:

The source of funds for this service will be the 2021 Bond.

RESOURCE PERSONNEL:

Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services

EXHIBITS:

Attachments

PF


